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                                 December is-  
 

20th December  2021   
Visitors: DG Grant Smith 
Members:  
Apologies: Trevor Mosley, Derek Neutze, Deidre Shea, 
David Taylor, Bill Grayson, Ant Martin, Alistair Grundy, 
Gwynyth Carr, Rob Lyons, Colin Tea. Tony Rayner   

Presidents Announcements: 

Welcome back to President Robin, showing amazing recovery after his absence for his knee 
operation. Robin thanked all members who had made this first half of the Rotary year a great 
success in supporting the major projects undertaken by the club. 

Robin welcomed our District Governor Grant who took advantage of the informal meeting to attend 
wearing shorts.  ( No pictures! What goes on tour stays on tour!)  Grant commented how it gave him 
great joy to be able to meet everyone again after the last few months of covid restrictions. Grant 
thanked the Onehunga One Tree Hill club for being the driving force behind the Te tai Tokerau 
tamariki mental health project. The district has raised $600,000.00 for this amazing project and he 
thanked the club and its members for the $50,000.00 plus contribution to the project to launch the 
fund-raising drive. Grant personally thanked the club and said he thought that this will be a life 
changing project for many years to come. 
Grant wished everyone a Merry Christmas and looked forward o meeting us again in the New Year. 

Note from previous meeting: The special collection totalled $495 and a top up to $600 from the 
sunshine fund has been sent to the Village Trust run by Sir Michael and Lady Maliena Jones 
currently running a food bank for Christmas food parcel support. 

President Robin wished everyone a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and asked that we all 
take care and keep safe. 



Thought for the Week from Lloyd Albiston: 

    Christmas 

If the story was told with 3 Wise Woman---- 

They would have asked for directions, arrived on time, helped deliver the baby, 
brought practical gifts, cleaned the stable, made the dinner and there would still 
be time for PEACE ON EARTH! 

 

 

 

Note.  Complete details of duties will be notified in a’ Newsletter special’ in the 
week of the 10th of January 2022 

 

Duties 
17th January   
Attendance 1   Bruce Murdoch 
Attendance 2   Verifier and Vaccination List Ticker Off   Rod Kestle   
Equipment:  
5-Minute Speaker:   
Guest speaker: N/A  Informal Meeting 
Host:  
Thanks:   
Thought for the Week:  Brian Williams 

 
 

Date:  24th January      1st Regular meeting for 2022 

Attendance 1 Colin Tea 
Attendance 2   Verifier and Vaccination List Ticker Off  
Equipment:  
5-Minute Speaker  Peter Mayow 
Guest speaker: Elizabeth Fahey   
Subject:  Managing Change 
Host: Tony Rayner 
Thanks: . Barry Stafford    
Thought for the Week:   Rob Lyons       



Touch of Humour  
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